THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board Of Education

FROM:
Mrs. Nannette Johnston 

DATE:
May 19, 2011
SUBJECT:
2011-2012 Tentative Budget

ISSUE

The 2011-2012 Tentative Budget has to be adopted in May.

FACTS


Each year the budget cycle requires the adoption of the Draft Budget for the next fiscal year in January.  This is primarily a look at potential revenues and new expenditures.  The next step is to adopt the Tentative Budget in May.  This budget will be based on the best available information at that time.  
REVENUE


In the General Fund, Fund 1, the Kentucky Department of Education has forwarded a FY12 SEEK forecast, indicating this could be reduced as state revenues are assessed later in the year. At this time, the SEEK forecast shows an increase of $5,039,994. 
This increase is based on a number of factors.  The guaranteed base for FY11 was $3,868.  Please remember that in the middle of FY11, SEEK was cut $1,164.966 for Hardin County Schools.  KDE has informed us there will be a guaranteed base of $3,903 for FY12.  This amounts to a $35 increase in the guaranteed base.

Secondly, SFSF funds which supplemented regular SEEK funds, now return to the normal SEEK forecast for Fund 1. In FY11, the SFSF stimulus money funded $4,152,348 of SEEK which had a separate Fund 2 project.  The total forecasted FY12 net general fund SEEK is $59,273,214. 
Currently the SEEK calculations are based on a projected end of year Average Daily Attendance of 13,147.  For FY12, a projected ADA of 13,100 was used to calculate the SEEK forecast. Any additional students will be adjusted in the growth calculation in the fall. Contingency remained constant at 2.3%. Local property assessments will not be fully known until the Revenue Cabinet meets to certify PVA numbers in July/August and at this time SEEK will be adjusted for increased/decreased assessment values.

The Tentative Budget is also based on an increase in local property tax revenues and in gross utility receipts taxes. We expect a minimal increase of local property tax revenue and utility tax revenue. It is projected the property assessments will slightly increase due to the assessment of property being more residential versus industrial. The county continues to grow in population which increases the utility tax amounts. 
The motor vehicle amount is projected to remain the same given the recent reduction of FMV in used vehicles. This decrease will offset any additional vehicles added. 
Interest rates have almost dropped to zero. In FY11, we will expect to earn only $75,000 in interest revenue down almost $1 million from FY08. We slightly increased this amount to $100,000 for FY12 given the influx of current interest rates.
EXPENDITURES

On the expenditure side, the per pupil amount will increase given the guaranteed base increase. The current per pupil amount for FY12 will be $136.61. Section 7 monies were allocated based on instructional needs of the school. With very few exceptions, department and program budgets have remained constant. The Transportation Budget increased due to rising costs of fuel, monitors, and bus drivers, but the budget for purchasing buses was reduced $450,000. 
Additionally, the ARRA grant for Educational Technology and the Special Ed ARRA grant ended in FY11. Technology increased their budget by $164,790 to pay for the two tech teachers funded by the grant in FY11 and other needed hardware updates. The general fund was increased to cover gifted and talented salaries due to reduced grant funding for FY12. The amount added for the gifted and talented salaries was approximately $334,761. Other grants such as Preschool and FRYSCS were cut for FY12 and as a result, Fund 1 money was needed to supplement those grants. The general fund will need to supplement Preschool an additional $159,830 and FRYSCS $30,665. Please note that the Kentucky Department of Education continues to be forced to cut state grants due to lack of state revenue. 
Utilities are expected to rise next year. We increased utilities overall about $66,300. At this time, a 2% step was added to increase the budget overall by approximately $1.3 million. CERS increased from 16.93% to 18.96% increasing the budget approximately $400,000. House Bill 540 created a shared responsibility for KTRS funding. The district must pay .50% in FY12 of all employees’ salaries who contribute to KTRS. The percentage increases to 1.00% in FY13, 1.50% in FY14, 2.25% in FY15, and 3.00% in FY16.  For FY12, an additional $128,000 will be needed to pay the district portion.  

In Fund 2, Grants and Entitlements, the budget is as close as the information allows at this time.  Currently, several of the grants have only preliminary allocations from KDE at this time.  Final numbers will be available later in the summer. In addition, all ARRA monies were either expended in FY11 or must be obligated by Sept 30, 2012. 

Funds 310 and 320, Capital Projects funds, Capital Outlay and FSPK, will be directed to debt service. With North Hardin Renovations, Vine Grove Elem, and North Middle School bond sales, most of the funds will be for all our bond principal and interest payments. In addition, Capital Outlay funds may be used for other operational costs to reduce general fund expenditures.

Fund 360, the Construction Fund, will have a lower balance next year due to the closure of several projects. The ongoing project of Vine Grove Elementary will carry the largest balance in the fund.  In addition, Radcliff Elementary additional phases will be ongoing.

Fund 51, Food Service, operational expenses will increase slightly.  The most significant cost expense will be from food and milk prices rising due to fuel surcharges. 

Fund 52, 55, and 7000, Day Care, TVP, and Scholarship Fund, are continuing the same as the current year with no significant changes.


There is included for your review a copy of the Tentative Budget form required by KDE. The next step in the Budget cycle will be the Working Budget in September. By that time we will have better information on how many students we will have, how much funding from the state, how much local funding from new tax rates and assessments, and how much payroll from actual employees in position. The approved Tentative Budget must be sent to KDE by the end of May but any changes or adjustments that the Board wishes to make can be included in the Working Budget, which is the operating budget for the year.

.

RECOMMENDATION


I RECOMMEND HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDCATION APPROVE THE 2011-2012 TENTATIVE BUDGET.

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THAT THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION APPROVE THE 2011-2012 TENTATIVE BUDGET.

